SEDGWICK COUNTY COMMISSIONER

REGULAR BOARD MEETING

JANUARY 22, 2019
Meeting was called to order by Pro-Tem Chairman Mark Turner, Howard McCormick and Christy Beckman present.  Donald Schneider has an excused absence.  
McCormick moved to approve the agenda with the addition of feedlot under reports.  Turner second, carried.

The January 22, 2019 vouchers were reviewed.  McCormick moved to approve the January 22, 2019 vouchers.  Turner second, carried.  
The minutes of the January 15, 2019 meeting were reviewed.   McCormick moved to approve the minutes as presented.  Turner second, carried.  

Vicki Sandlin, Julesburg Advocate and Chris Howes, Building Maintenance, joined the meeting.

McCormick reported that THEngineering LLC is making a request on behalf of Heifer Authority to close County Road 13 between roads 4 and 6 to place the feedlot.  The Board will meet with the engineering company on February 5th and will research the legalities.  

McCormick reported on a tree that blew over on County Road 28.
Howes updated the Board on current issues.  Howes left the meeting.
Lisa Ault, Human Service, joined the meeting for the Human Service monthly report.   McCormick moved to approve the Human Service January 22, 2019 agenda as presented. Turner second, carried.  McCormick moved to approve the minutes of the November 20, 2018 meeting as amended.  Second by Turner, carried.  Ault presented the November 2018 Financial Report to the Board for review.  Ault’s payroll vouchers were reviewed and signed.  Discussion was held on the process of school reporting.  McCormick moved to adjourn the HS meeting.  Turner second, carried.  Ault left the meeting.  
Sandlin asked the Board to report on the financial outlook for the county.  McCormick reported that at the current spending level and with no changes to the budget, there will be about five years before the county is out of General Fund Reserves.  The Board would like to add the sales tax question to the coordinated election in November.

Turner moved to go into executive session on January 22, 2019 at 9:15 a.m. for a conference with the purpose of receiving legal advice on specific legal questions under C.R.S. Section 24-6-402(4)(b).  We will be asking legal advice.  No business will be conducted and no decisions will be made.  McCormick second, carried.  The time is now 9:36 a.m. and the executive session has been concluded.  The participants in the executive session were:  Mark Turner, Howard McCormick, Kelly Lowery by phone and Christy Beckman.  For the record, if any person who participated in the executive session believes that any substantial discussion of any matters not included in the motion to go into the executive session occurred during the executive session, or that any improper action occurred during the executive session in violation of the Open Meetings Law, I would ask that you state your concerns for the record.  Seeing none, we will continue with the next agenda item.  
McCormick moved to approve the salary for Undersheriff at $33,000 with the understanding that he will be driving the county vehicle back and forth to Holyoke, where he resides, and this will be reviewed at the end of the year.  Turner second, carried.  Discussion:  If the undersheriff finds a location on the southern end of the county to leave the car, the change in salary will come back under discussion.
_________________________________        _________________________________  

Mark Turner Pro-Tem, Chairman                     Christy M. Beckman, Clerk to the Board




                    

